J. M. Martin, of Lafayette, made «
five days trip to Tillamook the past week.
He went by way of North Yamhill. He
says the Grand Ronde road was in bad
condition, but the road by North Yam-
hill was in excellent condition, as good
as it usnally is in August. A good deal
of work has been done on the road to im-
prove and make it in good conditinn for
the public to travel over.—Dayton
Herald.




